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        July 10, 2013
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Bob Nugent, E. Cabral (absent C. Kowalski)
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting when Ms. Cabral arrived to make a quorum.
Guests: P. Williams (Tri Town News), 
MINUTES
Motion was made by E. Cabral to accept the minutes of June 12, 2013. R. Nugent seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business
Mr. Bracken recently contacted Bill Conti, a representative of the Boy Scouts, to see if he was aware of any scouts looking for an Eagle Scout project to do the work on the pavilion at the transfer station.  Mr. Conti is moving on and Mr. Joncas is taking over, but they work together and will see if anyone is looking for a project.  Mr. Bracken sent the information to him to have regarding the specs.
Mr. Nugent stated that he had a refrigerated metal roof that had 2” of foam and was about 12 feet long and offered it to Mr. Harms, but he declined.  Since then another use was found for the roofing.  After some discussion it was decided that the best solution would be a tent that could be put up similar to the style used by St. Ann’s at their annual fair.  Mr. Bracken knows someone who just ordered one and he will check with him on the cost etc.  It was noted that the cost of the new pavilion at the Middle School is about $15,000 and it is about 12 x 20.
Mr. Bracken made a motion to spend up to $500 for a form of a pop up tent for the Kent Farm Transfer Station.  Ms. Cabral seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
New Business

Extension of Kent Farm Transfer station contract- Rather than put the proposal out to bid, the committee decided to see if Bestway/Casella would extend the current contract.  Mrs. Harrington will contact Mr. Marcoux to see if they would consider an extension and see what they offer for terms.  If they chose to not take an extension, then next meeting the committee will finalize the RFP and get it out.  Ms. Cabral noted to change page 2 and 3 to the new format that went out with the other RFPs.  Mrs. Harrington will give a copy of the RFP to Mr. Harms to see if anything needs to change.  
Education- it was discussed what would be the way to go for education.  It seemed that composting is one aspect and Mrs. Harrington will check the EPA site for updated information.  It was advertised on a radio program recently that Batteries Plus will take used batteries and Mr. Nugent offered to look into this.  It was also suggested to see if YouTube has any videos on composting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm
NEXT MEETING
August 14, 2013 at 7:30 p.m
Agenda: RFP-Transfer Station

Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
